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The audience was riveted. Our guest speaker for the October 
Political Science workshop, Professor Akhil Reed Amar, lit-
up the room with his conversation on the election. The last 
time the country was in a similar position was 1864, he said, 
when the election had the chance of pulling all four levers 
of government in the same political direction. Prof. Amar 
clarified that in this election, just like in Lincoln’s second 
campaign, it is completely possible to have a result where the 
president, the House, and the Senate could all shift to either 
completely Democratic or Republican controlled. If this were 
to happen, the nominee for Justice Antonin Scalia’s position 
would also be from the party in power. The next justice, who 
will be nominated and elected under the new government, 
will shift the balance of power. As we now know, all four 
levers of power did/will move in one direction. Professional 
development workshops should always be so engaging and so 
informative.  

Prof. Akhil Reed Amar is the preeminent scholar on 
Constitutional law in the country. His expert analysis has been 
cited in a score of Supreme Court decisions and his name has 
been mentioned as a possible nomination for Scalia’s seat on 
the bench (not by the Trump administration though). We were 
honored and quite fortunate to have him as our guest speaker, 
the result of UConn ECE Instructor Aaron Hull (Greenwich 
High School) who was previously 
acquainted with him.  

The Political Science workshop is 
an example of a larger UConn ECE 
effort to deepen our academic impact 
on the ECE community. A year ago 
UConn ECE examined budgets and 
reapportioned funds to deepen our academic investment in 
faculty and students. We have always been very proud to 
receive feedback that our workshops are the best PD faculty 
attend all year. But these comments spurred us to reach even 
higher. Departments like Biology forged the path already a 
few years ago, when Dr. Tom Abbott, faculty coordinator, 
designed his workshops to get ECE faculty back into the 
labs, the greenhouses, and using equipment that is generally 
inaccessible to high school faculty.  

Departments have been using these new financial resources 
in unique ways. U.S. History hosted experts from the Pequot 

The Development Plan By Brian Boecherer

Museum in November to lead a discussion on indigenous 
approaches to teaching U.S. History. Last spring Statistics 
purchased specialized software called R and organized 
an online Summer Institute to learn proficiency. Maritime 
Studies hosted their annual workshop offsite at the 
Connecticut River Museum. In December, UConn ECE 
Chinese (pilot program) will host a leading scholar on 
the teaching and learning of Chinese, where workshop 
attendees will receive a complementary copy of her 
textbook.  

The development plan for UConn 
ECE has always been built around 
rigorous academic standards. 
NACEP standards were a guiding 
light for our development, just over 
10 years ago. Now that NACEP 
standards are institutionalized, our 

new endeavors are the deepening of academic resources. 
Additionally, UConn ECE is hosting a number of small 
grant opportunities to develop the classroom and the 
community.  There are also student scholarships and 
opportunities for increased student participation, like the 
hugely popular UConn ECE Ambassador program. This 
edition of the newsletter will highlight many of the new 
development initiatives. We hope you enjoy reading about 
them, we hope you enjoy participating in them, and we 
welcome your input always.  

 Maritime Studies Workshop held at the Connecticut River Museum in 
Essex 2016

The Political Science workshop is an 
example of a larger UConn ECE effort 
to deepen our academic impact on 
the ECE community. 



2  University of connecticut • EARLY COLLEGE EXPERIENCE

	
Graphic Designer: Maxine A. Marcy 
Photography: ECE staff and Todd Levesque - ITL Design

I N S I D E  T H I S  I S S U E :

The Development Plan............................................................	 1
Student Ambassadors Provide Support.....................................	 2
New Student Scholarships Introduced........................................	2
NACEP 2016 Conference  ........................................................ 	 3
A Glimpse into UConn’s Pre-College Summer Program ...............	4			 
UConn Course News and Certification Change..........................	 6
Windsor Public Schools - CTKidGovernor Program.....................	 6
Events 
	 • Knights Paddle to Gold.........................................................	 8
	 • New ECE Student Art Show in 2017...................................	 8
	 • UConn ECE 2016 Small Grant Winners............................	 9
	 • 2016 UConn ECE French Immersion/Quiz Bowl..............	 9			 
UConn ECE’s Top Ten Lists for 2016-17....................................	 10
Faculty Profile - Matthew McKenzie.........................................	11

Student Ambassadors 
Provide Support to 
Their Schools and 
UConn ECE
By Wendi Richardson

At the February 2016 Site 
Representative Conference, UConn 
Early College Experience introduced 
its new student ambassador program. 
The growth of the ECE program 
brought about the need for more 
support in the high schools during the heavy registration 
cycles. The ambassador program was developed to support 
the high schools and the ECE community as a whole.

UConn ECE Ambassadors are a team of enthusiastic 
students that are not only enrolled in ECE courses, but are 
also willing to talk about it. Select students from the high 
schools are chosen as UConn ECE Ambassadors. These 
students assist in the marketing and administration of 
the ECE program by supporting fellow students and the 
Site Representative at the student’s high school. Student 
ambassadors commit to a one-year term where they help 
with ECE registration and make presentations on the 
benefits of the UConn ECE program. They also keep the 
ECE office informed about the great things that are going 
on in their high schools. As part of their commitment, 
ambassadors submit photos and videos with ECE classroom 
happenings which are then shared with the UConn ECE 
community through social media pages. In exchange for 
their services, UConn ECE Ambassadors are rewarded 
with an ECE course of their choice, a coveted husky dog 
Ambassadors tee shirt and a letter of recognition at the end 
of their term.  

In the first year of the 
program there were 
fifty-seven student 
ambassadors in place at 
thirty-eight high schools. 
Participating schools 
reported that the extra 
support was key to the 
success of their ECE 
program.  The UConn 

ECE office was also thrilled with the results, having received 
dozens of priceless photos of students, classrooms and 
events at partner schools around the state.

For more information about the UConn ECE Ambassador 
program, contact Wendi Richardson at the ECE office. 
Applications for 2017-2018 student ambassadors will be 
accepted beginning in March 2017.

New Student 
Scholarships 
Introduced By Wendi Richardson

UConn Early College Experience is pleased to announce 
three new student scholarships to be awarded in May 
2017.  

Scholarships will be given for: Excellence in Arts, 
Humanities or Social Sciences  (2 awards); Excellence 
in Science, Technology, Engineering or Mathematics 
(2 awards);  and Civic and Community Engagement 
(1 award)

Students competing for the excellence awards must 
demonstrate academic achievement and a potential for 
future academic and professional accomplishments in 
their chosen field. Qualified applicants for the Civic 
and Community Engagement Award must demonstrate 
ambition and self-drive evidenced by outstanding 
achievement in both school and their community. All 
applicants must have taken or be currently taking at least 
one UConn Early College Experience course.

Award recipients will receive a certificate of 
accomplishment along with a $500 monetary award to use 
towards post-secondary education expenses. Awards will 
be presented by UConn ECE staff at the student’s high 
school award event.

Applications for the new scholarships will be accepted 
from February 15, 2017- March 30, 2017.  Scholarship 
details and application requirements can be found at: 
ece.uconn.edu/home/about/awards
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On October 16th, a group of 
UConn ECE staff hoofed it 
to Louisville, KY to attend 

NACEP’s 2016 National Conference 
themed, The Triple Crown: Quality, 
Collaboration & Transition. With 
over 770 educational leaders from 
almost every state in attendance, it 
was a year of change for NACEP as 
The Board of Directors presented 
a new strategic plan to help the 
organization move forward in the 
coming years.

The conference committee offered 
copious opportunities to learn, 
share new practices and network 
in over 60 breakout sessions that 
focused on all aspects of concurrent 
enrollment. Various tracks included 
effective program management, 
policy & advocacy, standards 
& accreditation, and research & 
program evaluation. Included in 
the long list of workshop presenters 
was our very own thoroughbred, 
Magdalena Narozniak, Program 
Coordinator for Research 
and Development.  Magda’s 
presentation titled, “Demystifying 
Assessments: Quality Outcomes 
and Quality Data Presentation,” 
focused on which outcomes related 
to enrollment are best suited to 
assess programs and examples 

of how UConn ECE presents and 
uses assessment data for impactful 
improvement.

Since 2004, NACEP has served as 
a national accrediting body for 
concurrent enrollment partnership 
programs. Applicants must 
present evidence documenting 
how their college or university has 
implemented NACEP’s national 
standards in the areas of: curriculum, 
faculty, students, assessment, and 
program evaluation.  This year, 
eleven colleges and universities 
earned accreditation and were 
recognized at the Accreditation 
Recognition Ceremony. This 
extensive accreditation process helps 
institutions validate the quality 
of college courses offered in high 
schools and ensures the academic 
rigor matches the standards of 
the sponsoring post-secondary 
institution.  
 
A team of six well-bred ECE staff 
represented UConn at the conference.  
We submitted a third place poster 
into the Marketing Competition, 
presented a workshop, and shared 
best practices. We even had a 
little fun with our colleagues at a 
dueling piano bar after a long day 
of workshops and meetings. We 

National 
Alliance of 
Concurrent 
Enrollment 
Partnerships 
(NACEP) 
2016
Conference
By Nella Quasnitschka

learned, networked, and impressed 
others with our knowledge of running 
the oldest, and one of the largest, 
most successful concurrent enrollment 
program in the nation!  Our poster 
didn’t clinch the win but we plan 
to train hard and go back next year 
stronger than ever!  See you in 2017. 
 

ECE staff visiting Churchill Downs, 
home of the Kentucky Derby.

Melanie and Jessica expressing their 
inner southern belle!
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them the basics. Becca could not 
help but notice the small number 
of students in her class and felt less 
intimidated about asking questions 
and expressing concerns about course 
material that she was unsure of and 
even the transition to learning at the 
college level. After lunch, all students 
attended the afternoon workshop, 
a lively game of Bafa Bafa: an 
interactional experience that promotes 
cultural diversity and awareness 
through role play of pretend cultures. 
Although she enjoyed morning class, 
the strangeness of engaging in role 
play with students she barely knew 
overwhelmed Becca, who was visibly 
upset as she left the workshop. After 
speaking to a faculty member, Becca 
was able to reframe the situation and 
make the best of a situation in which 
she felt vulnerable.  

Becca would not know it at the time, 
but this moment of uncertainty, 
anxiety, and frustration was pivotal 
in her transformation in maturity and 
confidence as the program progressed. 
Becca realized that she may not like 
some aspects of college, but she would 

make the best of them and be the 
best version of herself in situations 
she could control. The remainder 
of the week, Becca excelled in her 
Game Design course, and even made 
friends with a number of students 
in her class. She mingled with 
students from other academic areas 
like Sports Medicine and Creative 
Writing at fun, focused workshops on 
choosing a college major, writing a 
college application essay, and how to 
market yourself in college. She even 
ran through an inflatable obstacle 
course thanks to UConn’s ROTC 
program. Afternoon free time was 
spent lounging on the lawn, playing 
unorganized sports, and checking out 
the UConn Bookstore.  Evening hours 
were spent with program students 
eating ice cream at the Dairy Bar, 
taking walks through UConn’s scenic 
campus, or listening to “jam sessions” 
with instruments that students 
brought from home. 

Students in UConn’s Pre-College 
Summer program have all gone 
through experiences similar to 
Becca where they have encountered 

Students sitting on lawn afer lunch.

A Glimpse 
into UConn’s 
Pre-College 
Summer 
Program: 
A Student’s 
Perspective
By Erin Donohue

As one of 256 rising high school 
juniors and seniors participating 
in UConn’s Pre-College Summer 
Program, Becca was able to get a 
true feel for life as a college student.  
Leaving the comfort of family and 
friends, Becca was both anxious and 
excited about living away from home 
for the first time. After a swift check-
in process, Becca and her parents 
were shown to her surprisingly 
spacious and air conditioned room 
by a member of the residential 
staff, where she met her program 
roommate, Annie. Once her parents 
left, the reality hit that Becca was 
now on her own, and as she looked 
at her class schedule, which included 
her academic area of choice, Digital 
Media: Game Design, each morning 
for 3 hours (3 hours!?) and options 
for daily afternoon workshops, she 
felt uneasy about her week ahead.   
Although the upbeat, friendly 
residential staff made students 
feel comfortable and welcome at 
student orientation, Becca was still 
apprehensive about her morning 
class. 

The next morning, Becca walked 
and chatted with Annie on the way 
to the dining hall where breakfast 
was being served. She was eager 
to get to class and learn something 
new. Her instructor was passionate 
and enthusiastic about the material 
he was teaching. He immediately 
engaged and guided students in 
the hands-on design of their own 
individualized game after showing 
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small or large moments of epiphany and subsequent 
personal growth. This ability of the program to provide 
students with a genuine experience of college life is a 
reason for its growth from a humble beginning in 2014 
by former Program Director Neal Olderman.  Since 
2014, the length of the program has doubled from a 
total of 2 to 4 weeks, and student numbers as well as 
number of academic areas have quadrupled thanks 
to Olderman’s efforts. In 2014, all students attended 
the program for just one week, while in 2016 students 
enrolled for multiple weeks: 13 students attended for 
2 weeks, 1 student for 3 weeks, and 1 student attended 
the program all 4 weeks. UConn’s Pre-College Summer 
program also expanded its national and international 
reach in 2016. Students attended the program from 
New England states down to Florida and across the 
country from Colorado and California, as well as across 
borders from Canada, Puerto Rico, Colombia, and 
China, making it the most diverse group of students 
yet. 

The success of UConn’s Pre-College Summer program 
is truly a team effort. Ambitious undergraduate and 
graduate students serve as role models to program 
students and work as residential staff to support 
and inform students regarding their questions about 
college life. Additionally, in the spring of 2016, Nella 
Quasnitschka worked alongside Neal Olderman 
to transition into the role of Program Director. 
Quasnitschka states, “As PCS continues to grow, we 
are adding new academic cohorts in exciting areas of 
study along with 2-hour blocks of afternoon classes 

on Tuesdays and Thursdays. Students will be able to 
register for classes that will allow them to innovate, 
create, think, and get hands on experiences in classrooms, 
laboratories, and other buildings that you’d only find at a 
top University like UConn. With an increase of students 
registering for multiple sessions, we plan to offer more 
two week sessions.”  

It is hard to believe that UConn’s Pre-College Summer 
Program is entering its fourth year in the summer of 
2017. The 4 week program will run from the beginning of 
July through the beginning of August 2017, and program 
registration will open the end of November 2016.  

For more information, please visit http://precollege-
summer.uconn.edu/ or contact our office at 860-486-0149.

Parent and student checking in.

Students playing Bafa Bafa.
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UConn Course News and 
Certification Application Process
By Stefanie Malinoski

The deadline for applications for certification for 2017-
2018 to be submitted is January 31, 2017. Last year we 
had well over 250 applications for certification across 
all disciplines. Our January deadline has worked out 
incredibly well for our planning purposes in ECE as well 
as with our partners in the University Registrar’s office 
who assist us with course creation in Compass. It’s never 
too early to think about becoming an ECE instructor or 
expanding your current certification.

Over the last two years we have added more than ten 
new classes, to the program with more classes coming 
on board each year. These newer classes include: AH 
2001: Medical Terminology, CE 2110: Applied Mechanics 
I, ECON 1000: Essentials of Economics, HRTS 1007: 
Introduction to Human Rights, CHIN 1114: Intermediate 
Chinese II, and PHIL 1101: Problems of Philosophy.  
With the expansion of the program we look forward to a 
streamlined certification cycle with many new partners.

If you or someone you know are interested in applying 
for certification, please review the information about 
courses offered through UConn Early College Experience 
on our website at www.ece.uconn.edu. Potential 
instructors are also encouraged to review the certification 
requirements and process for certification. In addition, 
a representative from the ECE office may be available to 
schedule a school visit to help encourage the recruitment 
of qualified instructors. It’s an exciting time to become a 
certified UConn instructor!  

Windsor High Schools 
POLS102 Students Participate 
in CTKidGovernor Program
By Christopher Todd, UConn ECE POLS Instructor

In an effort to increase civic participation during 
the 2016-17 school year, Windsor Public Schools 
decided to have 5th grade classrooms districtwide 
participate in the 2016 Connecticut Kid Governor 
program. Sponsored by the Connecticut Public 
Affair Network and the Connecticut Old State 
House, CTKidGovernor coincides with Election 
Day in November, and offers each school in 
Connecticut the opportunity to enter one student 
candidate into a statewide election that other 5th 
graders vote in. Classes can nominate a building-
wide candidate to run for office, as well as vote in 
the statewide election. 

What was unique about Windsor’s participation 
in the CTKidGovernor program was that students 
from Windsor High School’s AP Government 
& Politics and UConn ECE POLS 1602 courses 
were assigned to 5th grade classrooms across the 
district. Acting as “Campaign Consultants”, the 
12th grade students met with Brian Cofrancesco, 
Head of Education for Connecticut’s Old State 
House to gain an overview of the CTKidGovernor 
program and the subsequent resources available.  
Throughout October, Windsor High School 
students prepared and presented two in-person 
lessons which they delivered to their assigned 
5th grade classes on a number of topics including 
an overview of the CTKidGovernor program, an 
overview of the 3 Branches of State Government 
and how to design a successful campaign platform.  
In addition to the in-person lessons, WHS students   

✩ ✩ ✩ ✩ ✩ ✩ ✩ ✩ ✩ ✩ ✩ ✩ ✩ ✩ ✩ ✩ ✩ ✩ ✩ ✩ ✩ ✩ ✩ ✩ ✩ ✩
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created 5-10 minute mini-video 
lessons and corresponding materials 
on the Role of the Governor and 
Choosing a Campaign Issue which 
were shared with their teacher to use 
at their convenience. Each 5th Grade 
classroom and building conducted 
their own primary race and held 
building-wide elections. The 12th 
grade ‘Campaign Consulting’ teams 
for each building winner returned to 
their classroom to help the candidate 
complete their video submission for 
the statewide competition.

In the end, the partnership 
between 12th grade Government 
& Politics students and 5th grade 
classrooms proved to be an 
incredibly worthwhile experience. It Brian Cofrancesco, Head of Education Old 

State House presenting to WHS Government 
& Politics class

Lesson on the CTKidGovernor Program

12th graders helping with campaign issue

Filming of Clover Street Schools’ 
Building Winner, Joseph Grindle-Artruc

Campaign Platform day at J.F.K. School

provided an opportunity for high 
schoolers to not only interact with 
younger students from across the 
district, but more importantly it 
forced them to engage with the 
content material becoming both 
the expert and the instructor 
simultaneously.  

5th grader taking notes during a 3 Branches 
Lesson

✩ ✩ ✩ ✩ ✩ ✩ ✩ ✩

✩ ✩ ✩ ✩ ✩ ✩ ✩ ✩ ✩ ✩ ✩ ✩ ✩ ✩ ✩ ✩ ✩ ✩ ✩ ✩ ✩ ✩ ✩ ✩ ✩ ✩
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Knights Paddle to Gold

Events

Ellington High School’s B period class poses with their trophy and cardboard boat centerpiece after placing 
first in UConn ECE Physics’ Cardboard Boat Race Competition.

By Randy Philavong, Emily Wheeler, 
Catherine Bedson, and Melody 
Crane 

Groton, CT- Ellington High School 
students claimed victory in UConn’s 
annual Cardboard Boat Races on 
September 22, 2016 at UConn  Avery 
Point campus.

UConn Early College Experience 
(ECE) students from all around the 
state gathered to compete in the uni-
versity’s sixth annual cardboard boat 
competition. Ellington High School 
received its first invitation to partici-
pate in the event after the competi-
tion initially began.

Three to four days prior to the race, 
ECE Physics students at Ellington 
High designed and built their boats 
only using cardboard and duct tape. 
Students looked back the design pro-
cess as difficult but highly successful. 

“It was an enjoyable experience 
building the Piece of Ship, but 
picturing what the boat would end 
up looking like was difficult.” said 
Cat Bedson, senior at Ellington High 
School. “There were so many dif-
ferent components but it ended up 
coming together nicely!”  

The students produced four, of 
many, cardboard boats to compete 
in the race: The Bass Kickers, Piece 
of Ship, E=m(sea)2, and Shake Your 
Boaty, Nauti Buoy. 

Ellington High School’s ECE Physics 
teacher, Justin DeCormier, explains 
the event as a great opportunity 
to teach students about the phys-
ics revolving around buoyancy in a 
competitive way.

“This is a grand opportunity for us 
to practice team building and real 
world applications of classroom 

knowledge, engineering, teamwork, 
and focus,” said DeCormier.

The race included four heats of card-
board boats. Current UConn Physics’ 
students were to participate in the 
first heat. Followed by two heats of 
high school students and the fourth 
heat being the championship race.

Colby Unterstein, senior at Ellington, 
piloted Piece of Ship that started the 
race with a commanding lead and 
maintained that lead by finishing first 
in heat one. Unfortunately, the other 
Ellington boat, Shake Your Boaty, 
Nauti Buoy, could not finish in the 
top three of the heat.

In heat two, Ellington’s E=m(sea)2 
looked to place second in the race but 
in the final stretch, pilots, Tessa Webb 
and Matt Phillips, made a dramatic 
comeback giving Ellington another 
first place ranking. Sadly, another El-
lington boat could not participate in 
the race due to their boat sinking.

In the final heat, Piece of Ship, 
E=m(sea)2, and other boats from 
other schools competed for the 
overall champion. Unterstein pulled 
another commanding lead as Piece 
of Ship became the only candidate 
to stay afloat, while the other boats, 
sadly, fell apart or sank.

Unterstein commented that his 
experience as the pilot meant a lot to 
him and his school.

“It was a true honor to win such a 
prestigious award for my school.” 
said Unterstein. “I know it meant 
a lot to the students and teachers 
involved.”

There is no doubt Ellington’s 
competitive spirit has helped them 
achieve success. 

New ECE Student Art Show in 2017
UConn ECE and the UConn School of Fine Arts are 
pleased to announce they will be co-sponsoring a 
prestigious art show featuring the work of UConn ECE 
students. The showing will take place in the gallery at the 
Jorgensen Center for the Performing Arts from May 15th 
until July 15th with a gala opening on Saturday, May 
27th from 2:00 – 5:00 p.m.  More information about the 
show and opening event will be available on our website 
in January.
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UConn ECE 2016 
Small Grant Winners
By Magdalena Narozniak

For the first time, the UConn Early 
College Experience offered Small 
Grants for Classroom and Program 
Development to our high school 
partners. The office set aside $10,000 
for the UConn ECE community 
available to high school instructors 
through a competitive grant pro-
cess. The purpose of the grants is to 
create an opportunity for classroom 
and community development for a 
UConn ECE course. The classroom 
grant can be used for books, technol-
ogy, equipment or other materials 
that enable students to learn the 
subject matter or skills. Community 
grants may include projects that have 
a large impact on the surrounding 
community, including projects that 
eliminate an eyesore, make commu-
nities healthier, or foster creativity.  
Applications must have the support 
of students, principals, and UConn 
faculty coordinators.

The office received fifteen incred-
ibly competitive applications from 
schools all over Connecticut. Ap-
plicants sought funds for textbooks 
and advanced pieces of equipment 
like Spectrophotometers, miniPCRs, 
and a theremin, campus visits, and 
a series of nationally recognized 
speakers. Projects for the community 
included community gardens, a but-
terfly sanctuary, a project targeting 
the hygiene of young impoverished 
women, and a solar panel system. 

Out of these incredible proposals, six 
winners were fully funded and two 
applications were partially funded. 

Among them:
William Schultz and several other 
instructors of Enfield High School 
applied for the purchase of a solar 
panel system and additional physical 
outputs to be used in the classroom 
and in community outreach events 
for demonstrations and experiments 
relating to renewable energy con-
versations. Experiments will include 
electrical, chemical, and mechanical 
energy conversions in the UConn ECE 
Chemistry, Biology, Environmental 
Science and Physics courses.

April Kelley of Laurelton Hall at 
Academy of Our Lady of Mercy 
applied for funds to build a hoop-
style greenhouse in the corner of the 
campus designated for green learning. 
The intention is to use the greenhouse 
as an outdoor classroom, to let 
students participate in a farm-to-table 
experience and to allow community 
gardening, fostering stronger ties 
between students and senior citizens 
living in the senior complex next 
door. Students of UConn ECE 
Environmental Science will construct 
the greenhouse. 

Lisa-Brit Walhberg and Sarah King 
of the Master’s School proposed 
a collaborative community-based 
learning project designed to address 
the psychosocial effects of war and 
resettlement on refugees in Connecti-
cut. UConn ECE Political Science and 
English students will be instructed 

2016 UConn ECE French Immersion 
Day and Quiz Bowl Competition
On November 3, 2016, students from the following high 
schools, Cheshire, Rockville, Coventry, EO Smith, RHAM, 
Glastonbury, Portland and Southington participated in the 
2016 UConn ECE French Immersion Day and Quiz Bowl 
competition.  The day was full of education and fun for 
these UConn ECE French students and their instructors.  
First place went to Glastonbury, second place went to E.O. 
Smith and third place went to Rockville High School.  

Congratulations!

in journal making, journal writing, 
and art activities to foster and develop 
global citizenship, social justice and 
diverse cultural awareness. Students 
will be trained through IRIS (Integrated 
Refugee & Immigrant Services) of New 
Haven about the Syrian crisis and plan 
community activities involving Syrian 
refugees. 

And briefly, Jan Frazier of Waterford 
High School received funding for the 
publication of a mini-textbook, edited 
and put together by students of UConn 
ECE Latin. Equipment purchases of 
spectrophotometers to upgrade labora-
tory facilities were also approved for 
Jane Carey Lyon of Windham High 
School and Sharon Geyer of Woodstock 
Academy. A joint application of Jenni-
fer Gampel at Masuk High School and 
Jamie Cosgrove at Christian Heritage 
Academy for the purchase of a miniPCR 
and a PTC Taster Lab was also ap-
proved. 

The office will be providing grants 
again next year. The deadline to apply 
will be October 15, 2017. We encourage 
all our schools to apply. To be eligible 
for a grant, applicants must be instruc-
tors of a currently running UConn ECE 
course and complete the entire grant 
application available on our website. 
All projects must be completed within 
the school year. 

Congratulations 
to all our winners! 

We look forward to seeing the 
progress on the projects. 
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UConn ECE’s Top Ten Lists for 2016-17

Highest Number of Students 
Enrolled In ECE Courses
 
364		 Norwich Free Academy
264 		 Manchester High School
251 		 Glastonbury High School
250 		 Edwin O Smith High School 
238		 Fairchild Wheeler Magnet
228 		 Daniel Hand High School 
203 		 William H. Hall HIgh School
185		 Conrad High School 
180 		 Woodstock Academy 
175 		 New Britain High School

Most ECE Credit Hours 
Taken

3,153	 Norwich Free Academy
2,312	 Edwin O Smith High School
2,067	 Daniel Hand High School 
1,845	 Glastonbury High School
1,809	 Fairchild Wheeler Magnet
1,720	 William H. Hall High School
1,617	 Manchester High School
1,561	 New Britain High School
1,310	 Plainville High School
1,251	 Woodstock Academy

Highest Percent Enrollment 
Increase From 2015-16

820%		 Nonnewaug High School
600%		 Hamden High School
350%		 Academy of Aerospace 
		 & Engineering
313%		 Immaculate High School
308%		 Stamford High School
217%		 Watertown High School
173%		 E.C. Goodwin Technical HS
159%		 Darien High School
109%		 Oliver Wolcott Technical HS
105%		 Medical Professions &
	                Teacher Prep Academy

STUDENTS 
ENROLLED

ENROLLMENT
INCREASE

Welcome to the following schools! 

Bais Chana Academy High School for Girls 

Bais Yaakov of Waterbury High School 

Cooperative Arts and Humanities Magnet High School 

Hebrew High School of New England 

Jewish High School of Connecticut 

Litchfield High School- Welcome Back! 

North Haven High School 

Plainfield High School 

Vinal Technical High School 

Westminster School

 

Check out our ECE registration 
numbers for the 2016-2017 year!

11,615 	students taking advantage of 
	 UConn Early College Experience courses!

1,280 	 instructors teaching!

188 	 Connecticut High Schools participating! 
	 [206 total partner schools]
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Check out 
Matthew 
McKenzie’s 
Faculty 
Spotlight!
By Melanie Ochoa 

4.	What do you consider to be one of your greatest 
achievements? Why?

Raising my son: he’s an amazing kid: happy, consider-
ate, smart, kind, tough, and at only eight years old, 
argumentatively precocious (he’s going to be a lawyer, I 
can see it already). The extent to which I had anything to 
do with who he is today, well, I’d be proud of that. The 
truth is, though, he is who he is: he made that. 

5.	What are your hobbies? 

I love being outside. I hike, camp, canoe, kayak—the 
usual mix. I’m also a bow hunter—a hobby that taught 
me to look at forest ecosystems entirely differently. If I 
ever get any time again, I might build another boat: then 
again, I don’t use the one I did build—but it was a lot of 
fun doing it.

6.	What was your favorite course you ever took in 
college? 

I took a History of the Enlightenment course with Jan 
Golinski in grad school. He assigned David Wilcox’s 
Measures of Times Past, and Kuhn’s Copernican Revolu-
tion. Those books showed me how fluid scientific under-
standings—and even our understanding of measuring 
time—have been. I wasn’t expecting that and the course 
blew my mind.

7. How many UConn ECE U.S. History instructors are 
currently certified?

80	 instructors. 

8.	What is the best advice an instructor can give to stu	
dents on their last day of high school and/or college? 

Pay attention—to everything you see. And travel, as 
much as you can.

9.	What is your all-time favorite book?

Wow. Probably Tolkien’s works (I know, I’m cheating 
with that answer). As a folklorist, he was a master of 
inventing histories with the quirks and surprises that 
made them seem real. 

10. What would you recommend students do to 
succeed in a UConn ECE class? 

Pay attention.

11. If you were a superhero, what would your super	
power be?  

Seriously? Do I really have to answer that? I think I 
would be a mean fiddle player. I’m not sure that’s a 
superpower, but good violin players are superheroes to 
me.

The Faculty Spotlight is a chance to highlight UConn 
ECE Faculty Coordinators and the great work they 
do. The first spotlight goes to US History Faculty 
Coordinator, Matthew McKenzie, 2015-2016 award 
winner of the Thomas E. Recchio Faculty Coordinator 
Award for Academic Leadership and star of UConn 
ECE’s first Welcome Video. Matthew joined the UConn 
ECE community as the American Studies Faculty Co-
Coordinator, and has additionally taken the role as the 
United States History Faculty Coordinator.
 

1.	How did you get involved with UConn ECE? 

It was part of the job. NO one had told me that when 
I applied, but I was thrilled to learn that I would be 
working with ambitious, talented, and creative High 
School teachers. It seemed to me the best of both 
worlds: I could enjoy working with my students and 
could support others working with theirs.

2.	What are your current research interests? 

I’m finishing a history of the 20th century New Eng-
land fisheries. As a follow up, I am speaking with 
researchers in Canada and Australia about expanding 
that project to examine the ecological and social im-
pacts of the global expansion of otter trawling (drag-
ging). Pretty arcane stuff, but it’s important.

3.	What is your philosophy of teaching and learning? 

Care. A lot. That’s pretty much it. If you care about 
your students, colleagues, and institution, you’ll do 
your best. If you care about those people who have 
passed, you’ll be a better researcher. Just care.
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Please note all workshop and 
event dates are subject to change. 
Please see the “Events” section 
of the Early College Experience 
website at www.ece.uconn.edu 	
	 for the most up-to-date 	
	 schedule.

In an effort to keep UConn ECE instructors informed of upcom-
ing events, we have provided a list of scheduled professional 
development opportunities and important deadlines. All events 
will take place on the UConn Storrs campus unless other-wise 
noted. Formal invitations and agendas will be sent to instructors 
approximately two months before the event date. 

The UConn ECE Program Office staff looks forward 
to welcoming you to campus!

March 2, 2017
Site Representatives
Workshop

March 22, 2017
Classics Workshop
 

March 30, 2017
Spanish Workshop

 

 
May 12, 2017
Chemistry Workshop

May 15, 2017
Statistics 
Workshop

 
*Details for the additional Spring 
2017  Workshops are not yet 
finalized. As information becomes 
available messages will be sent 
to each discipline specific listserv 
and formal invitations mailed to 

instructors at the high 
schools.

GOT 
CREDIT?

April 6, 2017
Biology Workshop

April 18, 2017 
English Workshop

April 26, 2017 
ECE Awards 
Night
Alumni House


